Department Chair Meeting Minutes

College of Arts and Sciences

March 2, 2010
The meeting was called to order at 8:03 a.m. on Tuesday, March 2, 2010.  Dr. Vagn K. Hansen, Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences, presided.  Department Chairs present:  Ms. Chiong-Yiao Chen, Dr. Paul Kittle, Dr. Brent Olive, Dr. Gregory Pitts, Dr. Phil Bridgmon, Dr. Ron Smith, Dr. Bob Garfrerick, Dr. Craig Christy, Dr. Bill Strong, Dr. Christopher Maynard, Dr. David Muse, LTC Wayne Bergeron, Dr. David McCullough, Dr. Brenda Webb, Dr. Ed Joubert, Dr. Joy Borah, and Dr. Craig Robertson.  Debbie Tubbs took the minutes.  
1.
Approval of Minutes from February 16, 2010.  The minutes were approved by consensus.
2.
Report from COAD.  Dr. Hansen stated that the following items were discussed:

-Athletes progress reported online now and 100% compliance on the faculty’s part is needed.  During discussion among department chairs, it was noted that the last time this was offered on-line, many of the faculty didn’t know who was asking the questions and if FERPA was being violated by answering the questions.  
-April 24 is the March of Dimes Walk and President Cale is heading this year’s drive.  Dr. Hansen invited the department chairs to be on his team or better – to form a team and get sponsors for their team.  He asked them to think about it and talk to their colleagues.

-Faculty Credential Checklist.


-Learning Communities

-Fall enrollment up 8% with SOAR sessions filling up and caps raised on SOAR sessions.
-April 14 has been declared graduate day with the hopes of making students aware of our graduate programs.  All graduate programs are urged to participate and make plans for that day.

-Institutional Effectiveness.  More changes were discussed in obtaining information for the Annual Action Plans and we can expect some announcement in the near future.
3.
Faculty Prior Experience.  For the first time department chairs and deans are expected to make recommendations on prior experience of incoming faculty members.  Dr. Hansen stated the need to engage in conversations to flesh out vita information.  Dr. Hansen would like to receive the information from you in chronological order and you may email it to him or send him a memo.  He wants your recommendation on what should be counted, how it should be counted, and the justification.  He stated that even months of years are important.  Experience should be related to your profession and if you don’t think it is important, don’t argue for it.  The experience counted should only be after the master’s degree is earned.  Dr. Hansen stated that when talking to a candidate that you are serious about you can state that you are recommending them for the position but it will have to be approved by the chain of authority.  Dr. Hansen stated that he knows there are a few search processes that will be completed this week and that as he will be out of town, Debbie can approve these hires on PeopleAdmin for him.  The information needed is what salary do you recommend and how many years of experience are you recommending be granted.
4.
Phone Tree.  It was decided that with Lion Alert and all the other media available to us that for most weather events we have no need to utilize our phone tree for weather closures and we will have the information available to us for use only in highly unusual circumstances.

5.
Bachelor of General Studies Program.  Dr. Hansen stated that the committee who acts as advisory committee to the Dean of Arts and Sciences on the BGS degree have been meeting with Craig Robertson as Chair.  The committee is considering major changes in modifying the program and there is strong support from the COAD in making these changes.  Dr. Hansen stated we can consider the changes today or wait a week and the department chairs voted to suspend the rules and consider the proposal today.  Dr. Roberts made a motion to change the name of the General Studies Degree to the Bachelor of Interdisciplinary Studies Degree and add two new courses: IDS 199 Introduction to Interdisciplinary Studies and IDS 499 Independent Study-Practicum.  He stated that the BIS program can provide a structure wherein students who are no longer successful in pursuing a traditional major or who no longer find appeal in pursuing that major, can remain at UNA to graduation.  He stated that the areas of emphasis will be:  art, business, education, health, humanities, social and behavioral sciences, and technology with a maximum of 30 semester hours from courses offered by the College of Business and a minimum of 12 semester hours of supporting coursework offered outside the College of Business on the business emphasis. The two new courses would be offered on-line.  The motion was seconded and opened for discussion.  Questions included who would advise them (someone from VPAA’s office), what is the market (expecting 10 students the first year), and a statement that later on maybe leadership could be added to the emphasis.  The motion was unanimously adopted.
6.
Other.

-Phil Bridgmon reminded the group that there was a QEP meeting at 2:00.

-Paul Kittle congratulated Brenda Webb and Craig Robertson on their promotions.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:26 a.m.

